Broadway attendance buoyed by tourism rise
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International visitors flocked to Broadway in record numbers during the 2005-06 season, according to a report from the League of American Theatres and Producers Inc. released Tuesday. 

A record 12 million people saw a Broadway show during the 2005-06 season ended June 30, as attendance levels rebounded to pre-Sept. 11 levels. 

Attendance by international visitors topped 1.3 million, nearly double the all-time low of 525,834 following the 2001 terrorist attacks.

Broadway shows and musicals generated $862 million during the latest season, up 12% from last year, according to League spokesman Alan Cohen.

“Tourism continues to be trending upwards, comprising 57% of the 12 million tickets sold last season,” Charlotte St. Martin, the League’s executive director, said in a statement. “Our efforts to bring back foreign tourists, who are a vital part of the Broadway audience, and contribute significantly to the city’s economy as a whole, have [bounced] back to pre-9-11 levels.” 

Domestic tourists accounted for 43.4% or 5.47 million of the tickets sold during the season. And the Internet has become the most popular way to buy Broadway tickets, with online sales quintupling over the past five years to 32%.

According to Mr. Cohen, Spamalot, Wedding Singer, Avenue Q, Lion King, Jersey Boys, The Color Purple and Mama Mia were among the top-grossing shows in the latest season.

From June 2005 through June 2006, the League administered surveys at 24 different theatrical productions at 71 individual performance times.

